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11 September 2015

LTG Patricia Horoho, Surgeon General, United States Army
VADM Matthew Nathan, Surgeon General, United States Navy
Lt Gen Mark Ediger, Surgeon General, United States Air Force
RDML David Lane, Medica Officer of the Marine Corps

SUBJ: Establishing aDoD Standard for TCCC Training
Surgeons General:

The implementation of the battlefield trauma care concepts embodied in Tactical Combat
Casualty Care has been a mgor factor in the US Military achieving the highest casualty surviva
ratein its history during the Afghanistan and Irag conflicts.

All of the Services have directed that their members obtain training in TCCC. Further, TCCC
training has been specifically recommended by the Defense Health Board and the Assistant
Secretary of Defense for Health Affairs.

Recent events have demonstrated that this training is not being satisfactorily accomplished. The
two USCENTCOM/Joint Trauma System assessments of prehospital trauma care in Afghanistan
documented inconsistent or absent TCCC training in combat forces deployed to CENTCOM.
Secondly, the Joint Trauma System Performance Improvement process has noted adverse
casualty care events associated with failure to perform standard TCCC measures. These events
occurred even in units that that reportedly been trained in TCCC as aresult of misinformation
provided during that training. Finally, recent reports in the media have noted that US Service
Members have been exposed to inappropriate and potentially dangerous training events during
courses that were intended to provide battlefield trauma care training. One physician lost his
medical licensein Virginiaas aresult.

These occurrences document a clear opportunity for the DoD to improve in its methods of
conducting TCCC training. The attached white paper offers the Joint Trauma System’ s proposed
solution for thisissue. | am available to brief you on this proposal to establish a standard for
TCCC training. This white paper has been reviewed and endorsed by the Trauma Consultants for
the Surgeons General of the Army (Kirby Gross COL) and Air Force (Jeff Bailey Col) and by
the General Surgery Specialty Leader for the Navy Surgeon General (Craig Shepps CAPT).
Digitally signed by
Very Respectfully submitted, GROSS KIRBY.ROB gossimsisotarssse
ERT.1255056430 & crossirsy roster iassoseaso
Date: 2015.09.11 13:00:15 -05'00"
KIRBY GROSS
COL MC USA
Director, Joint Trauma System



		2015-09-11T13:00:15-0500
	GROSS.KIRBY.ROBERT.1255056430




